
 
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
I suppose I should consider myself lucky that I didn’t learn the hard way that vaccines 
are not only unnecessary but also cause irreversible damage. I’ve been researching 
vaccines for over 11 years, before I was pregnant with my first born child. 
  
That said, I have many personal friends who aren’t so lucky. One friend lost their only 
daughter, at 6 weeks only within 12 hours of her scheduled vaccines. Another friend lost 
her daughter at 6 months, again within hours of routine vaccines. It’s utterly 
heartbreaking and they will never again get to hold their babies, or comfort their cries, 
share in their laughs.  
 
Vaccines are not necessary for health, individually or public. Please do not allow media 
propaganda and other misinformation to sway you into voting wrong.  
 
Prayers be with you for a clear conscience.  
 
Tori Flax 
Hays, KS 


